
CNYR SCCA May 2025 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The May 2025 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at 
the Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 14-May-2025. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:11 pm. There were 10 attendees. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio welcomed the group and reported he observed the Solo Novice 
school last month. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported he attended both CNY’s and Glen Regions first Solo 
events of the season. Both went well with the usual getting-back-in-the-groove 
hiccups. 
 
He also reported he changed the oil and filter on his MR2 after only 150 miles – 
all autocross events over the last two years. The oil looked like it came out of a 
car with 4,000 road miles. 
 
He received his new SCCA membership card and noticed his SSS had not been 
updated. He sent an email to the national office and within an hour the website 
was updated – very impressive!  Shout out to Janice Pageler, Program & 
Member Services Administrator for her quick work in getting the information 
updated on my.scca.com and letting him know a new membership card will be 
mailed this week. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini reported that the club had $800 income from the events this 
past month and $28 of expenses – a good month. He also reported he was 
contacted by the bank regarding potentially fraudulent activity with our account. 
However, it has been addressed with no issues to our balance. 
 
Financial reports were supplied for uploading to the club website. 
 
Secretary Report: 
The Secretary reported the April meeting minutes, and financial reports had been 
loaded up on the club website 10-April. A motion was made and seconded to 
accept the minutes as loaded on the website. The vote to accept was 
unanimous. 
 
 
 



Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken reported the first event included 45 entries. 
Unfortunately, both timing displays were damaged during the event and will need 
attention. Another topic that led to much debate was the occurrence during both 
the Novice School and the Solo event of participants going 4-off the track and the 
appropriate penalty for this action. A reminder to all, we run the risk of losing the 
site if we damage their property during our events. Future events will include 
announcing the penalties for off-track excursions during the event drivers 
meeting. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering was not in attendance. Gerrit V. reported in his absence 
the new RallyX site in Hastings is being prepped and testing will be conducted 
soon. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
There was no Report. 
 
Flagging & Competition Report: 
Mick Levy reported that racing activity at WGI is in full swing. The BMW Club, 
ChampCar, and the IMSA 6 Hour events are scheduled for the upcoming 
weekends.  
 
Mark B. reported he had an excellent time running his GT Corolla at the NASA 
HPDE at WGI. 
 
RE Donforio gave a short report on the past AER event that was pretty much a 
non-event due to bad weather. 
 
Old Business: 
None 
 
New Business: 
None 
 
The next general membership meeting will be Wednesday, June 11th at the 
Liverpool American Legion. 
 
Karl H. made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried at 8:14 pm. 
 
Minutes submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


